Region 7 Combined Mental Health Board and RAC meeting
11.08.2013
150 Shoup Ave., 2nd floor conference room

Mental Health Board Members in Attendance:  Shane Boyle, Janet Goodliffe, Crista Henderson, Becky Hymas, Kelly Keele, Teriann Parker, Randy Rodriquez, John Tanner
Guests in Attendance: Corinne Bird, Chris Brayton, Kellie Brown, Darin Burrell, Kenna Dressen, Jack Gaskill, Hollie Gray, Kama Johnson, Dave Klepich, Aishie Lindula, Annette Ludington, David McKinney, Paul Meigio, Rebecca Perrnoud, Dave Peters, Brenda Price, Tracey Sessions, Robert Sidwell, Elaine Sullivan, Martha Tanner, Dan Weinrich, by phone Rosie Andueza and Isaiah Sauralt. 

Meeting was opened by Becky Hymas and introductions were made.  
Minutes were read and a motion to accept the minutes was made by Randy Rodriquez and Janet Goodliffe seconded.  Minutes were approved by a vote.
Rosie Andueza (DHW Central Office)
· The budget is being worked right now to make sure that integrating the data from WITS with other data is working correctly.  The budget numbers will be available next month.
· There is a line item showing 30% of the budget for matching funds for the federal Medicaid payment of 70%.  Those matching funds are now being paid out of Medicaid funds.  
· The Recovery Coach training in Blackfoot had 30 graduates.  There will be more trainings around the state. 
· They recently took a trip to Connecticut with a couple of DHW staff, a couple county commissioners, a tribal representative, and Senator Guthrie among others.  The purpose of the trip was to see how Community Recovery Centers operated and to see if they would fit in Idaho communities.  The Connecticut center had a staff of 13 and numerous volunteers.  The purpose of the center is to help people in recovery find various services, such as employment and for the volunteers to make weekly phone calls to those in recovery to help address any issues.  We will have more information on this later.  
Teriann Parker – Children’s Mental Health Committee
· The committee is going to organize a CMH walk on May 8, 2014 at Freeman Park.
· The Committee is in the brainstorming phase of planning activities for CMH Week.  They are going to look at presentation on things such as a holistic approach to healthy living with a mental illness, family support, self-care, ethics of how not to enmesh with families as a professional, IEP/504 education.
· Last year the Federation of Families did an excellent video conference presentation in Boise.
Annette Ludington – Benchmark Research & Safety prevention programs 
· Annette went over the prevention contracts in Region 7.  Many of the programs are done in schools, including a parenting class for teenage parents in an alternative school.
· The total current fiscal year prevention budget for Region 7 is $152,000
Jack Gaskill – ARA Executive Director
· ARA will continue to do intensive residential treatment (IRT), but it will be at a lower cost.  Halfway housing will also continue.  This will help people who are not involved with the legal system.
· Someone could begin with programs at ARA to test the waters of recovery and start into basic living skills and see if they are ready to make the commitment to recovery. You do not have to be a resident to start participating in groups.
· It would cost a person $650 per month for housing and services.
Dan Weinrich – ARA Clinical Supervisor
· Addiction and mental illness are a disease of relationships.  The folks need help to learn how to have healthy relationships and not expect immediate gratification.  
· Dan bases his approach on a group therapy approach developed by Lorna Benjamin of the IRT Institute.
Randy Rodriquez (DHW Behavioral Health Program Manager)
1. Randy discussed the proposal for Crisis Centers.  The purpose of these is to prevent unnecessary ER visits or incarcerations.  
1. If the Crisis Centers are approved, an RFP would be sent out to gain proposals from those interested in running them.  It would probably be a joint effort of some sort.
Brenda Price (DHW)
· The Region 7 Lunch & Learn will be held November 14th at 11:30 at the Idaho Falls Public Library.
· Topics and presenters for the Lunch & Learn are:
· Behavioral Health Legislation – Becky Hymas
· Crisis Centers – Randy Rodriquez
· Crisis Intervention Teams – Sam Hulse
· Suicide in Idaho – Jeni Griffin
· Medicaid Redesign – Christine Tiddens, Catholic Charities
Roundtable discussion:
Tracey Sessions 
· MarDee Harper is retiring from CLUB, and they are posting that position with Job Service.
· The Adolescent Unit at State Hospital South is at capacity.
· The median length of stay at the hospital is 33 days.
Dave McKinney
· The City of Refuge is now opening their room during the day, Monday through Friday, from 1 – 4 PM.  
Corinne Bird
· The Adolescent Depression Screening project will begin November 1st.  Corinne will share the data as it comes in.
Martha Tanner
· Martha has talked to the Medical Society about Crisis Centers.  They are very supportive of those and of the Medicaid Redesign.
Kenna Dressen
· Mental Wellness has hired a psychiatric nurse practitioner to do meds management in the outer counties beginning in January.
Janet Goodliffe
· Janet is going with a group to the Federation of Families conference in Washington, D.C.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]She said that the State should look at the policy paper regarding wraparound being able to be billed through Medicaid.

John Tanner moved to adjourn the meeting, Tracey Sessions seconded that motion.  The motion was passed by a vote.

Meeting was adjourned.

